
November 4, 2019 

 
 
To: Irena Netik – Puget Sound Energy (PSE) Director of Energy Supply Planning and Analytics 
 
Cc: Jay Balasbas – UTC Commissioner  
 Rachel Brombaugh – King County Executive Energy Policy & Partnerships Specialist 

Brad Cebulko – UTC Staff 
Carla Colamonici – Regulatory Analyst, Public Counsel Division  
David Danner – Utilities and Transportation (UTC) Commission Chair 
Lisa Gafken – Assistant Attorney General, Public Counsel Unit Chief 
Steve Johnson – UTC Staff 
Ann Rendahl – UTC Commissioner 
Deborah Reynolds – UTC Staff 
Kathi Scanlan - UTC Staff 

 
 

Subject:  2019 IRP Technical Input – Replace coal electricity contracts with renewable energy contracts 
 

Note: The TAG acknowledges the WUTC Staff petition for an IRP schedule exemption.  This technical 
input is submitted in response to PSE’s commitment to “continue to … maintain and respond to public 
input”.  This technical input should be considered an integral part of the collection of 2019 PSE IRP 
documents.  We appreciate PSE’s commitment to also include these technical inputs in the 2021 PSE 
IRP. 
 

The Clean Energy Transformation Act (CETA) says “on or before December 31, 2025, each 
electric utility must eliminate coal-fired resources from its allocation of electricity.” 
 
Figure 7-2 of PSE’s 2017 Greenhouse Gas Emissions Inventory (GHG_Inventory_2017 (1).pdf - 
below), shows that 22% of their total electricity related CO2 emissions are from “Firm Contracts 
– Coal”. 
 
As TAG members, we formally request that PSE post this letter on their 2019 IRP website and 
provide a written response to these questions: 

 
- Will PSE commit to replacing these contracts with 100% renewable energy-based 

electricity upon their current contract termination date(s)? 
- If not, will PSE provide the rationale for not replacing these contracts with 100% 

renewable energy-based electricity? 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
Kevin Jones – Vashon Climate Action Group 
Doug Howell – Sierra Club 



 

 


